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Dear Faith Sector Partner, 

 

I wrote to you last week highlighting that a number of Sandwell’s faith leaders were closing their settings to congregational worship in light of the rising COVID-19 rates.

 

As you know, I fully support this action.  In fact, I am writing to you now to state that it is my strong recommendation that all faith settings close to congregational worship as soon as practically possible. 

As an update, case rates in Sandwell have remained very high and we now know that the new variant of the SARS-CoV-2 virus makes up at least 70% of all infections in our area.  This new variant is significantly more transmissible than the previously dominant strain of the virus, and just as deadly.  This is why we are seeing admissions into intensive care and deaths rising fast.
It’s important to note that the Government’s lockdown guidance still does not prohibit congregational worship.  There is no legal requirement on you to close.  
However, I feel it’s incumbent on me as your local DPH to recommend that you close as I sincerely believe it could save lives within your communities.

As ever, if you would like to discuss your individual setting or circumstances then please do email me on lisa_mcnally@sandwell.gov.uk  
Thank you again for your strong leadership throughout the COVID-19 pandemic so far.  

Yours sincerely
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Dr. Lisa McNally

Director of Sandwell Public Health
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